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May 24, 2021 
 

 

TO:  Board Members, Superintendents and Chancellors 

 

FROM: Suzie Swartz, OCSBA President  

  

SUBJECT: 2021-2022 OCSBA Annual Membership Fee 
 

 

The Orange County School Boards Association (OCSBA) provides an opportunity for school 

and community college board members from throughout the county to network and obtain 

pertinent legislative and educational information that impacts public education at the local level 

and statewide.   

 

We encourage you to renew your organizational membership with the OCSBA for the upcoming 

2021-2022 school year. OCSBA events include three dinner meetings; two co-sponsored with 

the Association of California School Administrators (ACSA), Region XVII, featuring engaging, 

relevant speakers from education, government, and business. OCSBA also holds three seminars 

in conjunction with the Orange County Department of Education on fiscal and budgetary issues. 

In addition, OCSBA provides a new board member orientation, other social networking 

opportunities, and both state and national legislative updates from leading educational lobbyists.  

 

The annual OCSBA membership fee is the same as last year at $250.00 per district. After your 

Board has approved payment, please mail the bottom portion of this letter with a check for 

$250.00 payable to OCSBA to the address noted below. Please be sure to remain in active status 

by assuring we receive payment by Thursday, September 30, 2021.  

 

The OCSBA Board of Directors welcomes your input on potential speakers and topics. Please 

feel free to submit any suggestions to ocsba@ocde.us. If you have any questions, please contact 

Rosalee Hormuth or Thea Savas at ocsba@ocde.us.We look forward to working with all of you 

in the coming year!  

 

 

Orange County School Boards Association 

2021-2022 Membership Dues Form 
 

Enclosed is a check for $250.00 from the_____________________________________________ 

School District for membership in OCSBA during the 2021-2022 school year. This membership 

fee covers all members of your board from July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022.  

 

Please make a check payable to OCSBA and mail payment to:  
 

Orange County School Boards Association 

c/o Thea Savas, Orange County Department of Education 

200 Kalmus Drive, A-1104, Costa Mesa, CA 92628-9050 
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